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`
	Present:
	Dean MacLean (Chair)
	Regrets:
	Manny Pereira (proxy)

	
	Steve Clayton
	
	

	
	Cathy Duddeck, Councillor
	
	

	
	Terry Hutchison
	Absent:
	Tony Coelho

	
	Allan Kowall (Past Chair)
	
	John Marlatt

	
	Mike Marner (Treasurer)
	
	

	
	Richard Messer (Executive Director)
	Delegation:
	Liz Behrens

	
	Chris Stadnik
	
	

	
	Tammy Vanderstarren
	
	

	
	David Walsh
	Guest:
	Jamie Soeder, Intern Kerr Village BIA

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Minutes:
	Cindy Dedeyne, Administrative Assistant
	
	


Meeting was officially called to order at 8:10 a.m. by Dean MacLean, Chair, Kerr Village BIA.
Pecuniary Interests:
None declared
Minutes:
Moved by Councillor Cathy Duddeck


Seconded by Allan Kowall

That the Minutes from the Board meeting held on June 20th be approved as written.

Motion Carried
Richard Messer introduced Jamie Soeder, Intern with Kerr Village BIA.  Jamie is a member of Rotaract and a second year University of Guelph student interning at the Kerr Village BIA office.  She has been assisting with admin work since the end of May and has been a casual labourer at the Summer Fest and Environmental Day.  Jamie is here today to present the results of the data collected from attendees at the Summer Fest.
Jamie thanked the board members present for the opportunity to make her presentation.  Copies of the presentation were distributed.  Jamie mentioned that attendees were asked two questions; “How did they learn about the Summer Fest event?”; and “What were the first 3 characters of their postal code?”.  The results are summarized in the presentation circulated.
Chris Stadnik asked what the category, “Event connection” meant.  Jamie indicated that this meant the attendee learnt about the event from someone or some organization connected to the event as an organizer, volunteer, etc. (i.e. Sanctuary Church, Carousel of Nations, Moonshine Café, etc).

Both Cathy Duddeck and Mike Marner thanked Jamie for the work she did summarizing the data collected and preparing the presentation.  The presentation was very good and provided useful information.

Subcommittee Reports

Allan Kowall reminded the Chair about the resignation letters from John Marlatt and Liz Behrens.  Dean MacLean asked if board members present had read the letters circulated via email.  Councillor Cathy Duddeck suggested that a letter be sent to John Marlatt acknowledging his resignation and thanking him for the work he has done for the Kerr Village BIA Board.  Board members present were in agreement with this suggestion.  Richard Messer asked whether the letter would come from the BIA office or from the Chair.  Dean MacLean mentioned that he would write the letter.  Steve Clayton asked if any board member wanted to talk about the content of the letter.  Chris Stadnik mentioned that he thought the comments regarding the board were undeserved.  Dean MacLean mentioned that it was better for the board to take the high road and not respond to the comments from John Marlatt regarding the board.
	Communications – Chris Stadnik (Chair)/Dean MacLean/Mike Marner/Tammy Vanderstarren

	· Chris – RFP/RFQ drafted and ready to be reviewed by BIA board; have already received from board members a few contacts for vendors interested in responding to the RFP/RFQ

	· Richard – asked if current vendors providing services can submit a response to the RFP/RFQ

	· Chris – indicated that yes, current vendors are welcome to submitting a response, but the BIA is having a RFP for a reason

	· Richard – asked what is the reason

	· Chris – responded that the reason the BIA is preparing a RFP is that the board is unsatisfied with the current services

	· Richard asked what services are the board unhappy with

	· Chris – the website business directory, the restaurant directory not in place on the website

	· Cathy – reminded the board that the Town of Oakville purchase policy needed to be observed during the RFP/RFQ process
· Chris – agreed that the policy would be observed, next step was for BIA board to review the RFP/RFQ

	· Richard – through the chair asked for a list of deficiencies to be provided 

	· Chris – indicated that this list can be provided by Communications Subcommittee

	· Cathy – recommended that the list be circulated among the subcommittee members for their agreement before the list is distributed to the board members

	· Allan – regarding potential vendors interested in responding to the RFP/RFQ, indicated that a client of his expressed interest in submitting a response; Allan mentioned that he gave this client Chris’s contact information


	Special Events – John Marlatt (Chair)/Dean MacLean/David Walsh/Tammy Vanderstarren/Steve Clayton

	· Richard – circulated summary of costs associated with the Summer Festival, June 22nd 

	· Richard – mentioned that the photos from the event have been circulated to board members for viewing; photos will show that during the rain showers in the morning, the crowd thinned (people when into local shops) but once showers were over, people reappeared

	· Richard – few invoices not in yet but expect cost for event to be in the $50K range

	· Richard – met with Carousel of Nations (C of N) earlier in the week for a debrief; C of N were satisfied with the event and mentioned that there may be some additional funding coming from their organization to offset the cost of the event

	· Cathy – asked what funding has been received from C of N so far

	· Richard – C of N has made an initial deposit of $4k towards cost of the event; C of N may receive some grant funding from Town of Oakville and other organizations

	· Cathy – asked if it was expected that the event partnership would continue in future years

	· Richard – mentioned that entertainment, food and craft vendors are welcomed by attendees of the event so would like to have it continue; may be an opportunity for a member of the BIA board to sit on the C of No committee to strengthen partnership involvement

	· Chris – asked why an outside vendor was used to provide tattoos to attendees instead of Way Cool Tattoos

	· Dean – mentioned that he was very upset on the day of the event to learn that Way Cool Tattoos wasn’t asked to be a vendor

	· Richard – mentioned that a request went out to BIA members asking any business interested in being a vendor to contact the BIA office; the night before the event, Bert Jackson from Way Cool Tattoos contacted Special Events to indicate that he was interested in being a vendor; a tent, tables and chairs were provided the next morning for him

	· Dave – mentioned that Bert is not always a fan of the BIA and can be hard to work with at times

	· Richard – circulated summary of costs associated with the Environmental Awareness Day, July 6th; budget for event was in the $1k range, cost were $1.2

	· Richard – will be attending a debrief meeting later today

	· Richard – event works to increase awareness of taking care of the environment; includes a clean up of the local area, including 16 Mile Creek; great exposure to the public for the BIA; the BIA arranges for complimentary services from vendors and Town services for the event

	· Cathy – mentioned that the Oakville Chamber of Commerce takes the lead on organizing the event with Geoff Shore (Tim Hortons, Cross Ave) who provides the location

	· Richard – mentioned that event was started 5 years ago by the Chamber and Geoff Shore

	· Dean – mentioned that he was there and asked if any other board members attended; Cathy, Mike and Allan mentioned that they were there

	· Richard – mentioned that the Shred-It services and Peel Scrap Metal e-waste services were used by the BIA office to shred confidential documents and dispose of old/broken electronics from the office

	· Richard – Event will need a new location in 2014 as there will be changes to the drive thru at the Cross Ave Tim Hortons which means the parking lot will no longer provide sufficient space for the event; have suggested using Kerr Village

	· Cathy – for secure document disposal/shredding has the BIA worked with Police via CCC to promote the event to Seniors who may have documents needing shredding

	· Richard – not specifically, will mention this at the event debrief meeting later today

	· Richard – with the cancelling of the Music in the Square summer series, John Marlatt has suggested that the BIA pay performers previously booked for the event and now cancelled 50 % of their original fee as a cancellation fee; will ask John to provide the board with the total cost

	· Cathy – commented that she would support this suggestion as it would maintain the Kerr Village BIA’s reputation among performers

	· Dean & Steve – both asked why go forward with the series instead of cancelling

	· Richard – reminded board that the series still needs a working budget and without John Marlatt on the BIA board there would be additional costs for the series to cover event set up, sound services labour, etc

	· Dean – agreed with Cathy regarding maintaining the reputation of the BIA

	· Tammy – mentioned that with only 2 weeks left in July, there is not enough time for creating marketing for any new initiative to be held in Heritage Square

	· Richard – mentioned that Kerr Village won the 2013 Canada Flag Challenge made by MPP, Kevin Flynn’s office; maybe there was an opportunity to salvage one Saturday in Heritage Square as a celebration of winning the flag challenge

	· Allan – suggested that the performer that played outside Archie’s during its grand opening seemed to go over well, could have the performers already booked for Music in the Square perform outside various businesses

	· Cathy – commented that without John Marlatt, it was too late into the summer to organize


Moved by Councillor Cathy Duddeck


Seconded by Mike Marner

Motion to approve a payment by the Kerr Village BIA of a cancellation fee of 50% of the original fee to each performer booked for the 2013 Music in the Square summer series.

Motion Carried
	Finance – Mike Marner (Chair)

	· Mike – deferred last board meeting was the discussion regarding the hiring of a summer student for 2013; cost of a summer student was estimate at $4.1K; cost would be slightly less as time has passed since originally proposed

	· Richard – as Jamie Soeder is a possible candidate for the summer student position, asked that Jamie leave the meeting for the discussion; Jamie left the room at 8:57 am

	· Richard – with Music in the Square being cancelled, the need for a summer student has been greatly reduced; if the board would approve paying the summer intern a honourarium of $1000

	· Allan – commented that the honourarium should be paid at the end of the internship

	Moved by Councillor Cathy Duddeck


Seconded by Mike Marner

Motion to approve a honourarium of $1000 to be paid to intern, Jamie Soeder, at the end of the internship.
Motion Carried


	· Mike – Management Representative Letter (MRL) has been signed and returned to KPMG auditors regarding the Financial Statements for the year ended December 31, 2012

	· Mike – asked if the BIA wanted to sponsor $2000 again this year for the Santa Claus Parade; yes

	Moved by Allan Kowall




Seconded by Mike Marner

Motion to approve spending $2000 again this year to sponsor the Santa Claus Parade.

Motion Carried
Jamie Soeder returned to the meeting at 9:00 am

	· Richard -  mentioned that Cogeco will be filming the parade this year

	· Dave – when is the deadline for float applications 

	· Tammy/Cathy - both mentioned that the deadline was likely September, go to the parade website;

	· Richard – received the latest levy from the Town of Oakville on June 28th, amount was $95,859.49

	· Richard – Jim Oates is in the BIA office tomorrow to complete the June bank reconciliation and complete the HST Rebate forms


	Streetscaping – Dean MacLean (Chair)/Manny Pereira/Tammy Vanderstarren/Liz Behrens

	· Richard – there are over 60 strings of lights in stock (came from Heritage Square) that can be reused as needed

	· Richard – will update the committee membership to remove Liz Behrens name as requested by Chair

	· Liz – through Chair mentioned that there is no Kerr Village BIA policy nor nothing in the Municipal Act that does not allow and individual outside of the BIA board to participate on a board subcommittee

	· Dean – accepted Liz’s input, Liz will remain on the Streetscaping subcommittee

	· Richard – regarding the proposed locations for the Town bike racks in Kerr Village, am trying to find out from contact at Town of Oakville what exactly the Town needs from the BIA in order to install the racks

	· Cathy – mentioned that Chris Clapham is only working 2 days a week; she will ask Chris to let Richard know what is needed by the own

	· Richard – the BIA will not get another year out of the winter banners; if replacement banners are printed now, the cost will be lower as it is not a busy time for banner printing; will request a quote from the vendor

	· Richard – banners can be part of the discussions during the strategic planning session


	Nominations – Allan Kowall (Co-Chair)/Cathy Duddeck (Co-Chair)

	· Allan/Cathy – subcommittee will discuss possible candidates for Special Events chair

	· Allan – asked if any board member was interested in the position

	· Richard – recommended discussion be part of strategic planning session

	· Cathy – agreed that this was a good idea as this would ensure anyone interested in the position would know what the subcommittee chair responsibilities and requirements would be

	· Dean – defer selecting a new chair for Special Events


	Terms of Reference – Cathy Duddeck

	· Dean – suggested deferring this report

	· Allan – suggested to Chair that Cathy should report to the board on this item

	· Cathy – will have policy and procedure documents available for the strategic planning session

	· Allan – suggested the board enter a Closed Session to discuss an identifiable person

	Moved by Allan Kowall




Seconded by Tammy Vanderstarren

Motion to approve entering a Closed Session discussion.

Motion Carried
Richard Messer, Cindy Dedeyne, Liz Behrens and Jamie Soeder were asked to leave the meeting at 9:06 am



	· Chris Stadnik left the meeting at 9:40 am

	· Richard Messer, Cindy Dedeyne, Liz Behrens and Jamie Soeder were asked by Allan Kowall to return to the meeting at 9:41 am

	Moved by Tammy Vanderstarren



Seconded by Terry Hutchison

Motion to approve leaving the Closed.

Motion Carried
Moved by Tammy Vanderstarren



Seconded by Terry Hutchison

Motion to approve Chair to proceed with direction given during the Closed Session.
Motion Carried


	Long Term Planning – Cathy Duddeck

	· Dean – deferred report due to lack of time


	Development – Allan Kowall (Chair)/Terry Hutchison/Tony Coelho/Neil MacDonald

	· Dean – deferred report due to lack of time

	· Terry – asked committee Chair to organize a meeting so the committee could deal with Assessment issue


	Strategic Plan – Tammy Vanderstarren (Chair)

	· Tammy – confirmed that the strategic planning session was set for August 15, 2013, 8am to 12pm


	Sponsorship – Manny Pereira (Chair)/Allan Kowall/Tammy Vanderstarren

	· Dean – deferred report due to lack of time


	ED Report – Richard Messer

	· Reported that the Halton Regional Police Service was holding registrations for the Citizen’s Police Academy, information was previously email to board members; please share with anyone who may be interested in the program

	· Reported that unofficial word is that Kerr Village BIA won the Canada Flag Challenge organized by MPP, Kevin Flynn; will notify board when official confirmation received


Moved by Tammy Vanderstarren



Seconded by Mike Marner

Motion to receive the subcommittee reports.

Motion Carried
	New Business

	· Nothing to report


Moved by Terry Hutchison




Seconded by Dave Walsh

Motion to adjourn the meeting.

Motion Carried
Meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m.

Next Board meeting is on July 18th, 2013
8:00 a.m. – 9:30 a.m.

DK Consulting, 118 Kerr Street
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